Baldwinsville Girls Volleyball Booster Club Minutes

7/18/2023 via Google Meet

Start Time was 6:31pm

Attendees: Coach Sayler, Tricia Wickes, Veronica Connors, Jill Offredi, Shannon Phelps, Mindy
Gillespie, Shannon Diep

Veronica started the meeting off with confirming the dates for the restaurant fundraisers:

e 8/29 Sals

o 9/7 Chick-fil-a

e 9/27 Chipotle

e 10/11 Panera

e 10/18 San Miguels (This is also a possible team dinner night here)
Veronica will get all of the flyers so that we can use it on our social media sites for promotion as
the time nears.

Coach Sayler stated that she would prefer to have the Dig Pink Event be at a game in the
beginning of October and our Senior Night Game toward the end of the month so that there is
some time in between.

Coach Sayler also mentioned that there is some discussion with the Athletic Director and the
Coach of Cheerleading about possibly switching storage areas since we are predominantly in
the large gym and they tend to use the small gym for practice. If they do switch then Coach will
most likely have the girls help move the items.

We discussed the Ad Campaign. We discussed having the girls go door to door next week,
however we aren’t confident that there will be enough girls. However, waiting until the week that
teams are made, doesn’t give us a lot of time to get it done. We also discussed having a paper
to hand out versus a form online to fill out. In the end we decided the following:

Shannon Phelps will set up a page on the website similar to one that they did for the camps. It
will have the information that the business needs to provide a link to submit the photo or graphic
and also tell them how to make a payment. The information for the ad will funnel to Mindy’s
email. In addition Shannon Diep will update the google sheet that we used last year. It will be a
document that can be edited. Once both are ready, hopefully by the end of next week, we can
send an email out to the volleyball parents/players advising about the ad campaign and looking
for them to reach out to people for their ads. The more that we can get done before the teams
are made the better. We can then make a determination at our next meeting as to whether or
not we will need to have the girls go out after the first practice door to door in the village.

As Ad Campaign information is received, the receiver will update the spreadsheet. That will be
helpful for the player that took ownership as to whether a follow up is needed.



Jill then advised that we had $3922 in the checking account and after camp expenses were paid
we were at $4213. She had to pay $918 for insurance. The bus down payments have been
paid, however the remainder of the payment is due 8/10.

$370.30 came in for the bottle drive. The account is still open and can be used throughout the
season.

Jill will be in charge of the Raffle Tickets next year. She has the information for them and Tricia
said she was willing to help with that as well.

We agreed that prior to the parent meeting there should be a reminder to bring their checkbooks
so that raffle tickets can be purchased that evening. A lot of time was spent tracking down
money last year.

Coach Sayler said that there is not an overnight trip planned this year. She may look into one
next year. Discussed for the tournaments that the Bracket/Board is all set and is reusable from
last year. Coach Sayler will ask to hire Jeff Hahn to coordinate the tournament.

JV practices will be at 3 and Varsity will be at 3:30.

Shannon Phelps has started putting the Fanstore together. It will open on 8/24 and will only be
open for 1 week. The turnaround time from the close of the store is 4 weeks. In addition she
stated that we will need tournament shirts and warmups. Coach Sayler will check with the
Seniors to see what they would like.

Shannon Diep will handle the snack signups. For the away tournaments we will have a
separate sign up that includes a drink, healthy snack and a treat. No need to pre-bag the items.
For the Varsity and JV Tournaments Shannon Diep will take care of the food and volunteer sign
ups using sign up genius.

Next meeting is 8/15 @ 6:30 most likely virtually.

Shannon Diep



